

G9 PRACTICE TEST 05

PHẦN A: NGỮ ÂM (1,0 điểm)

I. Choose one word whose underlined part is pronounced differently from the others.

- | | | | |
|----------------------|-------------------|--------------------|-------------------|
| 1. A. <u>blood</u> | B. <u>tool</u> | C. <u>food</u> | D. <u>pool</u> |
| 2. A. <u>buses</u> | B. <u>matches</u> | C. <u>boxes</u> | D. <u>names</u> |
| 3. A. <u>managed</u> | B. <u>cooked</u> | C. <u>finished</u> | D. <u>watched</u> |

II. Choose the word whose stress pattern is different from the rest of the group.

- | | | | |
|--------------|-----------|-----------|------------|
| 4. A. nation | B. design | C. moment | D. comfort |
| 5. A. pencil | B. forget | C. enjoy | D. begin |

PHẦN B: NGỮ PHÁP VÀ TỪ VỰNG (4,0 điểm)

I. Give the correct form of the verbs in brackets in the following sentences.

6. If I have her telephone number, I _____ (give) it to you.
7. They _____ (work) when she came yesterday.
8. The girl _____ (wear) glasses is my cousin.
9. Our teeth should _____ (clean) twice a day.
10. Mai _____ (not / write) any letters to me since she moved to Ho Chi Minh city.

II. Complete the sentences with the correct form of the words in brackets.

11. Traffic fumes are _____ to the environment. (HARM)
12. My cousin works for a _____ bank in Ha Noi (NATION)
13. Lan's mother is a nurse, and her father is a _____. (WORK)
14. _____, the typhoon caused lots of damage on the village. (LUCKY)
15. His English is good enough to make a _____. (SPEAK)

III. Choose the word or phrase that best fits the blank space in each sentence.

16. I wish my friends _____ more time on outdoor activities instead of playing computer games now.
A. spend B. spent C. spending D. to spend
17. That is my village, _____ I love very much.
A. where B. that C. which D. B & C are correct
18. _____ I was really tired, I couldn't sleep.
A. Even though B. So C. Therefore D. However
19. Mr Smith is having lunch at a restaurant.
Mr Smith: "Could you bring me some water?" - Waiter: "_____"
A. No, I don't B. I don't want C. No, thanks D. Certainly sir.
20. I think she didn't accept his invitation, _____.
A. didn't she B. did she C. do I D. don't I
21. Mr John is _____ old customer and an honest man.
A. a B. an C. the D. X
22. My car is blue. _____ is white.
A. Her B. Hers C. She D. Mine
23. Would you mind _____ the door.
A. open B. opened C. opening D. to open
24. People in big cities are afraid _____ traffic jam.
A. on B. at C. in D. of
25. Tet is the most important _____ for Vietnamese people.
A. celebration B. decoration C. preparation D. invention

PHẦN C: ĐỌC HIỂU (3,0 điểm)

I. Complete the passage with the words in the box.

horses *natural* *rooms* *smallest* *most*

Brunei is one of the (26) _____ countries in the world. Its population is only 25,000 and (27) _____ of them live in the capital city. It is also the richest country in Asia and may be the richest country in the world because it has a lot of oil and (28) _____ gas which it exports to Japan. Every week huge tankers carry oil and gas from the oilfields of Brunei to Japan. The head of the state in Brunei is Sultan Haji Hassanal Bolkiah. He is the richest man in the world. He has two wives and each lives in their own beautiful palace. The first wife lives in the biggest palace in the world which has 200 (29) _____. The Sultan has more than 200 cars and he also has hundreds of (30) _____.

II. Read the following passage and circle the letter A,B,C or D to indicate the correct answer to each of the questions from 31-35.

One of the most urgent environmental problems in the world today is the shortage of clean water. Having clean drinking water is basic human rights. But acid rain, industrial pollution and garbage have made many sources of water undrinkable. Lakes, reservoirs and even entire seas have become vast pools of poison. Lake Baikal in Russia is one of the largest lakes in the world. It contains a rich variety of animals and plants, including 1,300 rare species that do not exist anywhere else in the world. But they are being destroyed by the massive volumes of industrial effluent which pours into the lake every day. Even where law existed, the government did not have the power to enforce them. Most industries simply ignore the regulations. The Mediterranean Sea occupies 1% of the world's water surface. But it is the dumping ground for 50% of all marine pollution. Almost 16 countries regularly throw industrial waste a few miles off shore. Water is free for everyone. A few years ago people thought that the supply of clean water in the world was limitless. Today, many water supplies have been ruined by pollution and sewage. Clean water is now scarce, and we are at last beginning to respect this precious source. We should do something now.

31. According to the writer, one environmental problem in the world today is _____.
A. industrial pollution. B. acid rain C. safe water shortage. D. population explosion
32. Many sources of water are not drinkable because of _____.
A. acid rain. B. industrial pollution. C. garbage D. all A, B, C, are correct
33. What is serious problem of Lake Baikal in Russia?
A. It contains a rich variety of animals and plants.
B. The government did not have the power to enforce laws and regulations.
C. It has 1,300 rare species that do not exist anywhere else in the world.
D. It is polluted by massive volumes of industrial waste discharged into it.
34. How many countries throw industrial waste into the Mediterranean Sea regularly?
A. exactly 15 B. exactly 16. C. nearly 16 D. less than 15.
35. What is the message to the reader?
A. We should take action to protect our water resources. B. We should take all water resources into account.
C. We should limit the use of water resources. D. We should encourage people to use safe water.

III. Read the following passage and circle the letter A,B,C or D to indicate the correct word that best fits each of the numbered blanks

Every day, in homes all over the world, people waste huge (36) _____ of energy and water. Hong Kong is estimated to waste about \$5 billion worth of energy a year. This is due to their bad habits. For example, leaving lights, air-conditioners and televisions on when no one is in the room wastes a lot of energy. Using too (37) _____ water, or not fixing dripping taps, also contributes to the problem. Most people do not realize that saving energy in the home will actually save them money. If people use less energy, gas and electricity bills will become (38) _____. Most of the ways we can use to decrease energy consumption in the home are very simple. The most obvious one is (39) _____ household appliances when they are not (40) _____ use.

- | | | | |
|-----------------|------------|---------------|--------------|
| 36. A. numbers | B. sums | C. amounts | D. qualities |
| 37. A. many | B. much | C. little | D. few |
| 38. A. lower | B. higher | C. more | D. less |
| 39. A. turn off | B. turn on | C. break down | D. break up |
| 40. A. in | B. on | C. by | D. at |

PHẦN D: VIẾT (2,0 điểm)

I. Rewrite the following sentence so that keep the same meaning.

41. "I will go to Da Nang tomorrow" he said. → He said _____.
42. If I were a bird, I would be very happy. → Were _____.
43. Learning english is difficult. → It is _____.
44. I last saw Peter when we attended the school meeting → I haven't _____.
45. I phoned him as soon as I went home. → Scarcely _____.

II. Complete the second sentence so that it has a similar meaning to the first sentence, using the word given. Do not change the word given.

46. The boy was so tired that he couldn't keep on walking. (TOO)
47. They think that he worked very hard last year. (THOUGHT)
48. The book is very interesting. I bought it yesterday. (WHICH)
49. I spent one hour going to work by bicycle. (TOOK)
50. If she doesn't rest herself, she really will be ill. (UNLESS)

THE END